DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 21, 2010
Members Present: Lardizzone, Kitson, Carroll, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Newstadt, Thompson, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Corsa, Lank and Sarg
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Mike Rowe (LP Lo-DEL), Steve Hyle (CEO of Support Our Soldiers), Dan Young (Military One Source), Phyllis Perrine (Vet Center – Sussex County), and Bettylou Evans (American Legion)

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Mr. McMullen reported that at their International Convention in August, their local Chapter 201 was named the International Chapter of the Year.
Mr. Rowe reported they are gearing up for the upcoming Stand Down and Employment Expo on October 8, 2010, at the Modern Maturity Center. 
Ms. Perrine announced she will be opening a new Vet Center in Sussex County and explained the purpose of Vet Centers.  Discussion followed. 
Mrs. Evans reported that “The Delaware Legionnaire” that she manages, placed second in the nation this year. 
Mr. Dorman reported they are wrapping up the fiscal year; they have met or exceeded all of the measures in quality, access, satisfactions and meeting their budget and he is very pleased. He provided an update on current renovations, construction, new equipment and new programs. He inquired about a complaint he was made aware of and requested to be contacted right away about issues so he can resolve them as they come up. He also discussed their future budget and projects he wanted to put into place.  Discussion followed.  
Mr. Hyle explained the Support Our Soldiers Foundation and how it provides services and how the program works. More information at http://woundedheroes.org/FoundationOverview.html. 
Mr. Peterson provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home. He thanked Mr. Dorman for all the help his staff provided to their new Director of Nursing.  He indicated that the VFW and other VSOs would be coming at the beginning of October to present fishing equipment and provide a cabinet for storage. There were comments about past events, questions about staffing and he elaborated on the upcoming budget.
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT THE VETERANS HOME DONATIONS LIST WITH NOTED CORRECTIONS, SECONDED BY KITSON, MOTION CARRIED.

Chairman Lardizzone briefed on a residency waiver request for an 88 year-old female Marine that has lived in Delaware for only one year. The matter was discussed and it was decided that an application needs to be submitted before a waiver can be requested. Issue was tabled pending application.
MOTION BY THOMPSON TO ACCEPT AUGUST COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY GOSS, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Wasson reported that they received 1.6 M from the Department of Veterans Affairs for the Northern Cemetery. There will be a check presentation on October 7, 2010, at 10:00 AM at the Northern Cemetery.  A Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) meeting is scheduled for October 13, 2010, 1:00 PM, at the Northern Cemetery.
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Commissioner Thompson reported that on September 11, 2010, he and Chairman Lardizzone attended the Governor’s signing of the proclamation making March 30th - Vietnam Veterans Day. While he was there, he spoke with Representative Jaques regarding the Veterans Home; but still does not have an answer. 
PERSONNEL
Commissioner Thompson reported that they will conduct interviews for the Conservation Technician position at the Northern Cemetery on September 30, 2010.  

PUBLIC RELATIONS
Commissioner Weir reported that on September 12, 2010, he attended a ceremony at Dover AFB honoring POWs/MIAs. He collected books with AMVETS for the Veterans Home and was submitting a plaque of appreciation for approval. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – At their National Convention, their past Department Commander was elected to the National Region I Commander position. There will be a Region I meeting in Essington on October 9, 2010. The next Department Executive Committee meeting will be held on October 23, 2010, at the Commission office. 
Evans (American Legion) – Their Department donated $250 to the Women Veterans Symposium III and their District Board in Sussex County donated $150. 
Goss (KWVA) – They held their State picnic on Saturday, September 18, 2010, in Dover; it was attended by over 60 people. They are now working on their Christmas party to be held at Dover Downs.
Harden (WAVES) – They are starting their meetings up again beginning this Saturday, September 25, 2010.  The next Women Veterans Symposium & Expo is scheduled for April 16, 2011.
Keithley (40 & 8) – Their National Convention was held in Springfield and the two Delaware Chapters had a pool party on Saturday, September 18, 2010.
Lardizzone (DAV) – He attended the Delaware Air National Guard Ceremony where General Broomall received his second star and is being assigned to Washington, DC.  He plans to attend the Change of Command Ceremony. Commissioner Newstadt elaborated on the Change of Command Ceremony and indicated he would be attending. The next DAV meeting will be held on October 6, 2010.  Their Chapter will be doing a Forget-me-not drive this Saturday and Sunday, September 25-26, 2010, at the Wal-Mart in Dover and the Super Wal-Mart in Camden. 
Thompson (MCL) – Their State meeting will be this Saturday, September 25, 2010, at the Army Reserve Center in Dover at 10:00 AM.
Weir (AMVETS) – Their Department picnic was held on Saturday, September 18, 2010, on the lake in Bridgeville; the event was well attended. 
NEW BUSINESS
Commissioner Weir provided a flyer with job training information in Sussex County. 
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Commissioner Newstadt reported he has been attending meetings with the Delaware Heritage Museum & Education Foundation. The board has accepted a new mission and vision statement, but many other issues are still unresolved. He is attending a deployment send-off for an Army Aviation group on October 9, 2010, at 9:00 AM, at the Air National Guard Headquarters. He spoke about the October 23 & 24, Delaware Military Heritage Weekend . 
ELECTIONS

James Thompson was elected Chairman and Paul Lardizzone was elected Vice Chairman.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
OCTOBER 19, 2010 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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